New Freezer Work Day March 10th 12 noon Governor: Larry Gomez Past Governor: Duane Siebken

Jr. Governor: Trent Boner **Tres/Sec**: Thad Isenberger

 $\textbf{Prelate} \colon \mathsf{Taylor} \ \mathsf{Lisco} \ \textbf{Newsletter} : \mathsf{Darci} \ \mathsf{Scott}$

Administrator: Bill Auyer Sergeant at Arms: George Emery

Trustees: Bernie Underberg, Scott Boner, Dan Bohlander

Lil' Pokes Room is Ready for the kiddos!

Moose Lodge #602 March Newsletter MOOSE HAPPENINGS

As we go into March 2019, we have a lot going on at the Lodge. The new "Lil' Pokes" room is complete and ready to be "kid tested". Thanks to all that worked on that project as it is a great addition to the Lodge. We have a workday scheduled for Sunday, March, 10th, at noon to move shelving and other items in the storage room to allow for the new freezer installation to begin. We need all the help we can get! Bring your gloves and lend a hand on this long awaited project. The Mid-winter conference will be March 21-23 in Laramie. If you are interested in attending, let us know, and we can help delegates with the costs. We are still working on a resolve with the south wall issue with the city. Duane has taken this on as a one man committee and is "bird-doggin" the city and it's officials about some answers. Don't forget to keep your membership current. There are multiple ways to handle this, but the easiest is to just see Becky and it will be handled within minutes and a temporary card issued.

Queen of Hearts

As of this writing the Queen of Heart's pot stands at over \$5,600. It has been building at a nice rate as we move forward. I can't believe that we just celebrated the 3 year anniversary of this game on Valentine's Day 2019.

Board Positions

The month of March brings thoughts for your new board members. Some members will be moving into new positions as others move over or off of the board. It's time to think about those that will step forward to help with the Lodge operations, Remember that only two years ago we were close to "shut-down" because we did not have a full slate of officers. We must keep that behind us and if you are willing, please consider a position. You will be walked through it and not just thrown to the wolves.

Thank-You's

Thanks to everyone who helped out in anyway while Becky was ill. Many different people came forward to help however they could to keep the door open. I can't thank you enough. Cooks, set-up people, servers, clean-up crews, bartenders and everyone else that pitched in, THANK YOU!

Upcoming Events

March 1st - Milan and Jim's Prime Rib

March 10th - Workday at noon for installation of Walk-in Freezer

March 15th - Duane's famous Corned Beef and Cabbage

March 21st-23rd - Mid- Winter Moose Conference

Happy Trails – Until Next Time 3 G'S Great Grandpa Gomez

WORK DAY MARCH 10TH @NOON